
Apr. 10, 2025 
 
Dear Superintendents and BOCES leaders, 
 
In addition to this morning’s message, I am sharing updates on the following: 

• Message from US Department of Education (ED) on 4/10  
• National Education Association et al v. US Department of Education et al. case 

 
Message from US Department of Education (ED) on 4/10 
This afternoon, we received a message from ED requesting that we share the attached 
email with you. It notifies us of an agreement (attached) related to the April 3 request for 
certification. 
 
National Education Association et al v. US Department of Education et al. case 
This agreement was reached as a result of the recently filed National Education 
Association et al. v. US Department of Education et al. case filed in U.S. District Court in 
New Hampshire. It does not change the course of action we announced this morning. 
 
Warm regards, 
 
Susana Córdova 

https://www.cde.state.co.us/cdecomm/commissionerupdate-20250409
https://www.aclu.org/documents/complaint-in-aclu-nea-et-al-v-u-s-department-of-education
https://www.aclu.org/documents/complaint-in-aclu-nea-et-al-v-u-s-department-of-education

